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The New York Department of Environmental Conservation’s (DEC) public hearings held throughout New YorkState,
with its final hearing held in Manhattanon November 30th, drew thousands of people. In response to the turnout
at the public hearings and the already high volume of comments to the latest draft of the Supplemental Generic
Environmental Impact Statement (SGEIS), which is being used to establish fracking guidelines, the DEC has
extended the public comment period on SGEIS from the original closing date of December 12, 2011 to January 11,
2012.[1]

Environmental groups critical of hydraulic fracturing see the extended period as a small victory but this has not
changed DEC’s position that the review of hydrofacking will be completed by late next spring, which means that
drilling permits for fracking will quickly follow. The DEC believes that drilling can be done safely, with
comprehensive and strict regulations in place.[2]

The extended deadline for comments on the fracking regulations frustrates gas drillers, who view the extension
of the comment period as a continuation of the already 3-year moratorium on fracking in New York.[3] The
industry has already complained that the new rules are too strict with respect to drilling near watersheds and
imposing excessive permitting and regulatory requirements. This has all led to the speculation that the drilling
industry will lose hope of drilling in New York and move on.[4]

The proposed regulations seem to discourage drilling in New York. In response, gas companies have already cut
back or closed their New York operations. Talisman Energy has moved their Marcellus Shale headquarters from
Chemung County to a Pittsburg suburb.[5] Others have done this as well. Many small gas operations in the state
are also laying off workers when New York is already struggling for much needed jobs.[6] The sentiment has been
that the DEC has taken the approach of addressing every “fear” raised by those opposed to drilling and making
fracking so “safe” that little drilling will actually occur.
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